Troop Committee Meeting
May 5, 2019
Meeting convened 7:18 p.m.
Attendance:
Ann Jenness, Ruthie Klinck, Michael Berk, Michael Matzka, Gary McCabe, Fredrick Mann, Michael Zucchero, Ilya Rozhansky, Jim Klocke, Tendai Musikavanhu, and Vickie Geffen.
Introductions all around.  Gary McCabe explained that Troop 182 is chartered by the Kiwanis Club of Wellesley and has been for about 18 months.  (It was previously chartered by a group of citizens.)  The Kiwanis Club relationship allows us to accept donations that are tax deductible for the donor.  
Ann Jenness distributed copies of the minutes from the last Troop Committee Meeting on March 3, 2019.  The group reviewed and approved with one correction to be made, per Ruthie Klinck, to the spelling of Hashim Kader's last name.  Ann will correct the minutes and have Jim Cracraft reload them to the website.
Treasury:

Ruthie Klinck, Treasurer, asked if the Troop owes anyone money; no one is owed anything.  Ruthie announced her intention to retire as Treasurer; Hisham Kader will be taking over.  He and Gary McCabe will go to the bank together to make the account signatory changes.

Ruthie gave a report on the Troop's finances for the past year: 

Deposits:
$10,900

Expenses:
$  9,507
Net Remain:
$     501

The Vanguard account (began from old Nobscott cabin insurance proceeds) holds $22,000.  The troop can discuss some time what can be done with some of the funds, such as offering scholarships.
Ruthie explained that regular expenses like weekend campouts are covered by dues.  Larger expenses, such as Camp Yawgoog, Philmont Ranch and the Mystery Trip, must be paid for by the Scout.
The Joe Levens Fund has a balance of $3,900; it is to be used for Eagle Scout projects upon request.  Because the account is building up far faster than it is being used, Ruthie suggested we ask Ruth and Beth Leven about either giving more than $100 for each project, or perhaps expanding the role of the funds.
Returning to the subject of how weekend campouts are paid for, Michael Matzka spoke on behalf of Assistant Scoutmaster Nick Hurney.  Nick has expressed concern that the troop pays money to reserve camping sites, then Scouts and parents who have previously committed pull out, so the reservation must be cancelled and the funds are forfeited.  Nick suggests that the troop should consider changing something in its methods to deter this behavior.
Group discussion followed about how the troop might handle this.  Different deposit scenarios were offered, but Ruthie pointed out that they all add an administrative burden, which the Treasurer (and/or other adults to whom it would fall) would like to avoid.  Michael Berk stated that the Scouts should continue to be responsible for signing up (rather than their parents), but that whoever is organizing the campout should then follow-up with the parents to confirm.  He also pointed out that it is often parents who are cancelling at the last minute.  When this results in an insufficient number of adult chaperones, the outing must be cancelled.  What we really need is more participation from both Scouts and parents.
Participation Discussions:

Group discussion followed about the fact that an Assistant Scoutmaster has traditionally been the one who follows up with parents and goes on the campout to be sure it all works out.  However, it could be a trained parent, as well.  Organizing everything for Camp Yawgoog is a bigger responsibility.  Ruthie Klinck stated that Will Gray is in charge of being the administrator for the troop week at Camp Yawgoog.  He submits collected paperwork and payments to the Treasurer.
Tendai Musikavanhu stated that some parents and Assistant Scoutmasters are meeting with Paul Hurney and Chris Balboni later this week at The Local to discuss increasing parent participation.  He shared the email information with others who stated they might attend.  Tendai says he's considering becoming an Assistant Scoutmaster.
Gary McCabe asked the parents in attendance to consider being an Assistant Scoutmaster, and Ruthie Klinck added that there are also other ways to volunteer and gave some examples.
Fundraising:

Gary McCabe then brought up the subject of fundraising.  Last fall there was a Good Scout Breakfast at the Wellesley College Club; it honored John Schuler who was an Assistant Scoutmaster many years ago.  The Kiwanis Club raised $2,500 from the breakfast.  The funds are earmarked to offer scholarships for select Scouts to attend Leadership Training Camps over the summer like at Camp Resolute in Bolton, MA.  Other camps, like Trail to Eagle, would also be eligible.  This helps our Scouts step up to leadership positions in the troop.  Ruthie asked how the troop will decide which Scouts should attend and receive funds.  It was suggested that an announcement be made to the Scouts to see who's interested.  The cost of any of these camps is around $500, so a couple of Scouts could be funded to attend.

Other Discussion/Q&A:

Fredrick Mann suggested Troop 182 have a more regular schedule of campouts like Troop 185 has.  Gary McCabe pointed out that there is a schedule, but there is no requirement like Troop 185 has.  Fredrick then pointed out that at Troop 185 meetings there is more talk and buildup towards campouts and specific associated activities to get the Scouts excited and more invested in the campouts.  The group agreed that we should aspire to that.  We need trained youth leaders to motivate the other Scouts to go on the campouts, plan the cooking, etc.
Fredrick asked if parents need any training to attend to Camp Yawgoog.  Gary McCabe stated that only the online Youth Protection Training must be completed in advance; it takes only an hour.  Other parents noted that parents are not required to attend with their Scout.  However, if a parent attends, his responsibility is for all of our Scouts there, not just his own Scout.  Tendai Musikavanhu pointed out that the busy times of day are the beginning and end of each day, so an attending parent can go to one of the adult areas with a laptop and work during the day.  Of course, if there's any emergency, the adult must be available.  Gary McCabe noted that parents do not attend any of the other camps we've discussed, such as Leadership Training Camp and Trail to Eagle, etc.
Parents agreed that Nick Hurney needs to share all the pertinent information about the upcoming Mystery Trip - who's going, cost/collect money, etc.
Tendai Musikavanhu asked about how recruitment is going.  Gary McCabe stated that while the troop has gotten some new Scouts, this is an ongoing task, particularly since not all Scouts on the roster (28 total) are active.
Fredrick Mann asked if the Scouts do community service.  Gary McCabe stated that some regular events include Scouting for Food and Barton Road Cleanup, as the Church did not hold a rummage sale this year.  Ruthie Klinck added that Scouts and their families sometimes suggest other community service events for the troop.  For example, the Hargens family had the troop help with a school cleanup in Newton.  She urged Fredrick to offer his community service ideas going forward.
Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.
